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STAFF REPORT – JUNE / JULY

MICK WALBANK – NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER

· Undertaken preparatory work for updating the Community Action Plan.
· Attended meetings, sought information and reported back to Community Committee and Political Executive on a number of issues concerning the Hope Hospital SHIFT project and Stott Lane playing fields.
· Liaised between local sports clubs to try and resolve tensions between them.
· Provided advice to support Housing Options Appraisal process and attended local consultation meetings.
· Attended and contributed to city-wide Prevention Strategy workshop (prevention in the sense of preventing harm to children).
· Introduced a new format to the local crime and disorder reduction partnership to take into account the development of preventive resources such as the Family Action Co-ordination Unit and the Youth Inclusion Support Panel.

· Attended steering group for Fairbridge Youth Inclusion Project, which covers their additional work in Claremont / Weaste and in Langworthy; and steering group for the Juvenile Nuisance (Friday and Saturday evening Sports Development) Project.

· Contributed to city-wide liaison between Community Services and Salford Community Network.  Met the new Network Community Organiser for the area.

· Met with newly-elected Chair and Vice-Chair of Community Committee and Area Co-ordinator to plan future working of Community Committee.

· Chaired networking meeting of workers in the area who work with children and young people (WACY).

· Arranged and attended parks walkabouts and liaised about future developments e.g., play areas in both Oakwood and Lightoaks Parks.

· Attended the Crime & Disorder Partnership / Drug & Alcohol Action Team Funding Management Group and supported process whereby funds were devolved to local police inspectors and neighbourhood managers.

· Continued liaison with the PCT Health Improvement Team and obtained their input to the Community Action Plan (N.B. Health Improvement Officer, Bernie Grimes has returned to Health Visiting).

· Helped to clear up the situation which had arisen whereby people who had received community committee funding and submitted receipts for expenditure were being asked again to submit receipts.

· Attended a meeting of the New Prospect Asylum Team to develop links between them and neighbourhood management.

· Arranged briefing for Assistant Director with Community Development Worker to inform strategic developments around RAPAR with grassroots input.

· Continued work towards finding better office accommodation to be shared with the PCT Health Improvement Team, invol.ving building / estates officers from the PCT and from Community & Social Services.  Currently still looking at former shop premises within the Shopping Giant site at the Height.

· Worked with Kay on preparing for her involvement in the evaluation of the Community Development Worker post which forms part of a major council-wide job evaluation process, and took part in the evaluation interview.

· Met new workers e.g., Nuisance Link Workers, Social Cohesion Manager.

· Continued with an NVQ Level 5 in Strategic Management, and attended training around neighbourhood management and Anti-Discriminatory Practice.

· Attended a leadership roadshow by the Leader and Chief Executive of the council which was very encouraging in the high priority it gave to Neighbourhood Management.

LESLEY BATES – administrative officer 

· I have collated and published the monthly Claremont / Weaste Newsletter 

· Gave funding information to several elderly groups who have now been granted much needed funding support as a result to enable them to progress with their groups.

· Minuted and distributed various meetings (WACY, Health Task Group, Sector Team, Lightoaks Park, Community Development Workers Meeting)

· Supported the Community Development Health Worker with useful contact details and information of the area. Also funding advice and information, which was then granted for one of her new groups.

· Organised the Weaste Community Lunch, which will address Crime Prevention both in the home and personal. I have arranged for local Police, Homewatch co-ordinator and hopefully the Burglary Reduction Team to be in attendance to give advice.  Further consultation will also take place at this meeting about the ‘Crime Prevention’ packs I am still attempting to put together.

· I put together a brief summary to the Budget Group about the ‘Crime Prevention’ packs. Vicky Ryan of the Burglary Reduction Team took the issue to the July Forum meeting to discuss possible funding to support the scheme. Vicky has yet to report back on the outcome.

· Continued to manage the stationary and petty cash budgets.

· Supported Mick and Kay by processing documents / letters etc

· Attended the Lightoaks Park annual playday so I could put an article in the newsletter about its success yet again.

· Assisted Mick Walbank with the Community Action Plan endeavouring to re format the plan in a more user friendly way.

· Continued to work on the Community Web Page. Met with one of the ICT development officers for some general advice / help with the design of the site.

· I may have found new office premises in the Height Shopping Mall. I have been negotiating the rent and terms with the owners and the matter has now been handed over to the City Council and the PCT.

· Finally!!! I managed to complete the gardening equipment package donated to the People’s Voice Residents Group from Environmental Services. This will now enable the group to offer free small gardening jobs to the elderly / disabled residents in their area.

· Started a mapping exercise on the new Claremont / Weaste / Seedley ward boundary map.

KAY FAIRHURST – COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT WORKER

WORK WITH YOUNG PEOPLE 

· I attended WACY (Weaste and Claremont Youth) meeting, networking with youth workers from voluntary/community/statutory sectors to discuss activities for young people in the area. I also met with Mick and Lee Turnbull (Duchy Project) to talk about how we can support the extension of this project into Weaste.

· Met with Helen Wilson (Salford Youth Exchange Officer) and Lesley Shanks (City 2000 youth worker) to discuss a possible exchange link with young people from both Russia & Salford.
· I also attended the Light Oaks Play Day early August, which had lots of attractions and was well attended by local people.
COMMUNITY SAFETY 

· Invited Burglary Reduction Officer to give a presentation at the next Community Lunch.

· I also met with Fran Slater from the Freedom Programme, a training course for people to learn more about domestic violence, with a view to making this accessible to local people.

· I met the new Nuisance Link Workers for the area (Kate & Lisa) to share information and agree how we can work together in the future.

· Met with officers from Housing, Environmental Services and Mental Health Services to support a resident and group of local people, to improve a housing problem. 

LOCAL ENVIRONMENT 

Establishing and Supporting Community Groups.

· Met with co-ordinator of Brookfield Ave Project 4 times to support their continued applications for funding and to manage the ‘separation’ of resources from the Brookfield – Phase 2 Project. This entailed supporting the establishment of the new group ‘The Meadowgate Project’ and I have met key members also 4 times to help them set up their group.

· I visited the Weaste Over 60’s Group to provide funding information/advice for new equipment.

· I attended 2 meetings with Emerson & Kingsford Residents Association to develop a Constitution. This is being discussed with residents for agreement.

· I have attended: 

· Park walkabouts and meetings in Light Oaks Park (June) 

· Neighbourhood Renewal Forum meeting in Weaste (August)

Community Lunches

· Agreed the next Lunch, which will be in Weaste on 8th September, combining the Community Team meeting and the Community Lunch, where people present can give up to date information on activities in the area. It will, we hope, also provide community activists with an opportunity to meet people working in a wide range of fields e.g. sport, education, police etc.  

Environment projects

· Met with SALI (Seedley & Langworthy Initiative) workers to share information around the ‘IN BLOOM’ competition and to try to bring this to Weaste. Met with SALI, Lynn Crowder (Meadows Resource Centre) and Tom Plant (Groundwork Trust) 4 times to discuss this idea and how we can encourage local people and groups to participate. One of these was a bus tour of alleygating schemes in Manchester, to enable local people to see what other groups have achieved.

EQUALITY & INCLUSION  

· RAPAR GM (Salford, Manchester, Trafford) group to provide support to refugees and asylum seekers in Salford. Attended 4 meetings & Away Day to look at future group development.

· Met the new Social Cohesion Manager Bhupendra Mistry, to discuss plans to develop work with BME (Black & Minority Ethnic) communities.

· Made contact with members of the Housing Asylum Team, Loretta, Mark, Mohammed, to link into work with refugees and asylum seekers, to develop support networks for people coming into/living in Claremont & Weaste. Also visited the drop in centre to meet people who are refugees.

· I organised an event for Refugee Week (in June) at the Windsor Centre, which was catered for by groups (Women Working Together, Great Lakes Womens Group) and invited talented individuals to perform music and singing. Made many contacts prior to event to ensure that people could take part and knew about it.

· I also attended the event organised by the Housing Asylum Team in Buile Hill Park.

· I have introduced a Ghanaian woman to the Head teacher at Light Oaks Junior School, with a view to setting up an exchange programme between the pupils and young people in Ghana. This links in well to the work done previously at the school looking at Fair Trade products. We attended a Fair Trade meeting with SCC (looking to become a Fair Trade City).

· Met co-ordinator of the Muslim Women’s Group in Claremont with a view to support to attend future local meetings i.e. Community Committee, Diversity Forum, and developing projects.

· Made contact with a wide range of people interested in working on an event in Salford for Black History Month. We have agreed to hold an event at The Lowry in November. The first event will be around ‘Food and Drink’ and we will invite chefs from different cultures (English, African and Asian) to create an opportunity for people of many cultures to come together and learn about the cuisine, its history, its preparation and taste it. We aim for the event to encourage people from many cultures to join a working group to work towards a larger event for next year.  

· I attend the Salford Diversity Forum meeting and the BME Strategy & Development Group.

EDUCATION AND LEARNING 

· I attended the launch of the ‘Basic Skills for Life’ event in June at Salford Quays. 

· I regularly meet with Chris Woods (CVS) to look at training provision/needs and the development of new routes to qualification for local people.

HEALTH & WELL-BEING 

· I attended the Salford Healthy Fair event in June at Buile Hill Park.

WEALTH & FINANCIAL INCLUSION 

· I am a member of the Financial Inclusion Forum and attended the meeting at Salford Quays in July, bringing together people from all financial institutions to share experience and develop a financial strategy for Salford.

PARTNERSHIPS/GROUPS/NETWORKS.

Community Committee Meetings

· I try to encourage local people & reps from community groups to attend the monthly meetings.

· I have started to attend Budget Group meetings.

· I have viewed possible premises (on The Height) for our new offices with Lesley. 

Community Development Team Meetings

· I attend Team meetings every month in different Community Development worker’s localities.  

Salford Community Network / Salford CVS / Community Pride.

· I attended regular meetings with the Community Organiser, Elaine Ogbeta (who resigned in June) then met with new Organiser Mary Anne (who accepted a new job) and I’m waiting to see if we get a new person in post. I also attended the Network AGM, a Lunch with Community Pride members, a Forum event to bring together people of different Faiths; and met individuals to discuss future work. I regularly meet with Chris Woods (CVS) see Education & Learning.

Conferences/Regional Work.

· I am a representative member (from The Salford Good Practice Project) on the Community Development North West network (CDNW) and attend meetings throughout the north west, to share experience and learning in good practice.

· I facilitated a workshop at the Blackpool Conference in June, supporting Lorna, Joyce and Simon from SALI (A Successful Community Project in Salford) and Wendy (Salford Good Practice Project). This was attended by over 300 community development workers. I have since met people from Oxfam, Community Network and North Manchester SureStart regarding Participatory Appraisal Training in Salford.  

· I am organising the next CDNW meeting in Salford to enable local workers in Salford to participate in the wider discussions on community development and community work.

Other.

Community Development Worker – Job Evaluation.

· I was asked (by Tom McDonald) to attend an evaluation of the CD worker post, as one of the representative’s of the CD Team. I did this with the support of the Team and with Mick. I met the team members and discussed the requirements in full, making sure all their points were included. We (Mick and I) attended an informational session and then attended an interview in August, to complete a questionnaire of the post. 
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DRAFT COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

The most recent draft of the Claremont / Weaste Action Plan update for 2004 / 2005 is attached.  This will be further refined with the information gained at the open forum before this meeting and any further input from workers in the area.

Further input from Committee is invited.

